NC CPS Training Committee Meeting

August 18, 2009

Present:  Vicki Whitlatch, Amy Krise, Bill Hall, Richard Sales, Jody Piatt, Meg Langston, Linda Wiandt, Robin Deal, Kim Wittig, Kelly Ransdell, Renae Harris, Myron Waddell (via conference call)

Not Present:  Kathy Mellown, Ryan Jackson, Kevin Hennelly, Sarah Tilton, Leigha Shepler, Alan Stulick, Cecilia Saloni.

Unexcused:

Meeting called to order at 10:26 am by Vicki and Bill.  Due to many excused absences, a conference call will be held at 1 pm with additional members to discuss membership applications.

HSRC Report:  Bill stated the CPS Research position will be re-opened and filled in the coming months.  Reprinting of brochures will be completed and available for distribution.  Buckle Up pens and additional website promotions (magnets) will be redistributed as well.  Training seats and dolls will be provided for the state trailers via funding.  Revisions have been made to slides for the Update/Refresher course.  7 Upcoming classes were discussed:  no seats are open in the Burlington class, 9 open in the Monroe class, no seats open in Durham, 20 seats open in Asheville, 25 open in High Point, 20 open in Wilson, Waynesville (controlled class).  Renae stated instructor slots are still available.  There are 4 current instructor candidates beginning the process as Technician Assistants.  Easter Seals sent a directive to their offices to send clients to area law enforcement and/or fire departments; Bill stated he discussed the procedures and resource availability with the eastern Easter Seals office.  The on-line reporting and administration system is currently in the testing phase.

OSFM Update:  Kelly stated the new version of the brochures will be under review with this committee, then El Pueblo for translation, after OSFM’s Public Information Office completes the re-design.  “Old” versions have current information and may be distributed.  Tear off sheets are being created for CPS Week to concentrate on simple guidelines for the use of (used/recycled) seats.  Easel charts, posters, and pocket cards are also available.  The kick-off for National CPS Week will be in Greensboro during a car seat crush event, Sept 12, 10-1 pm.  Discussed recycle seat programs; Bill/Kelly to possibly look at how NC could have a recycle program.  Kelly discussed instructor rates/fees and the current support of Community Colleges.  Kelly and Renae will configure additional guidelines for instructor a $300 overnight rate and a $100 commuting rate.

Break – Lunch


Membership (nominating committee – Robin, Amy, Ryan):  Amy and Robin lead the discussion and presented membership applications and recommendations.  The committee discussed the amount of openings to fulfill the board (to 18).  All filled positions for 3-year terms.
Fire (1 position):  Motion approved to appoint Allen Browder
Law Enforcement (1 position):  Motion approved to appoint Frank Gore
Public Health/Hospital (2 positions):  Motion approved to appoint Dede White and Suzanne Ledoyen

Emergency Medical Services (2 positions):  Motion approved to appoint Myron Waddell and J. Keith Harris (Myron muted/no discussion or vote)
(Kathy and Bill) Invitation letters to attend the October meeting will be sent to each of these appointees.  The last meeting for Robin, Amy and Ryan will be September.

Conference:  Bill briefly discussed procedures for hotel, registration, etc for vendors and manufacturers.  Renae will organize a conference call before the Sept meeting to include Sarah and the committee to begin conference planning.

Additional Discussion:
· Jody discussed “Safe from the Start” program – discussion of children in child restraints used for non-transport incidents (sleep, play, etc) by caregivers.  Meg suggested creating slides and continuing education units for child care.  Meg stated she would work on developing a curriculum to provide information to child care employees.  This may be an option as a conference session, then posting the session for CEUs for Technicians as well as NC Division of Child Development; and develop a campaign to concentrate on disseminate proper transportation information.  Meg, Jody and Kim will take the lead on this project.

Next Meeting at OSFM, Sept 29

Meeting adjourned 2:20 pm

Minutes by Amy Krise

Reviewed, revised, and approved *date*
